**DOCKET**08-AFC-4

DATE MAR 30 2009

RECD. MAR 30 2009

>>> Ken Celli 3/30/2009 10:45 AM >>> TO THE PARTIES:

Please provide to the Committee your responses to the March 18, 2009 letter from Gary Erbeck, Director of the County of San Diego Department of Environmental Health, Land and Quality Division. According to Mr. Erbeck, the county will not grant an Onsite Water Treatment Systems permit for this project as required in Condition of Certification Soils and Water-9. Please address all the concerns in Mr. Erbecks letter to the Hearing Advisor before Thursday, April 2, 2009 at 3:00 p.m via e-mail. Also, please indicate whether, as a result of information in the Countys letter, the Commissions consideration of the Orange Grove PMPD should be removed from the April 8, 2009 Business Meeting agenda.

Kenneth D. Celli Hearing Advisor II California Energy Commission Hearing Office 1516 9th Street, MS 9 Sacramento CA 95814-5512 (916) 651-8893

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.